Cantrell Primary School Newsletter 3rd March 2023







ATTENDANCE. A slight increase to **94.3%** for the academic year so far which is great! **231** children are In It To Win It week five. Children at school every day from 16th January to 24th March will receive a prize just in time for Easter! Class results for last week:

Class RA: 93.2%	Class RB: 93.8%	Class 1A: 97.9%	Class 1B: 97.6%	Class 2A: 97.2%	Class 2B: 93.3%	Class 3A: 98.3%
Class 3B: 96.3%	Class 4A: 97.3%	Class 4B: 88%	Class 5A: 97.7%	Class 5B: 97%	Class 6A: 99.3%	Class 6B: 99.6%

HOLIDAYS IN TERM-TIME. A further reminder that no holidays are being authorised this academic year and fixed penalty fines will be issued.

YEAR 5 PARENTS - SPECIAL ASSEMBLY INVITE – CHILDREN'S CURRICULUM CELEBRATION. We have had a wonderful afternoon celebrating our year 5 curriculum! Thank you to all parents who attended and bought raffle tickets! We raised a whopping **£74** to put towards our ingredients for biscuit making ③.

E-SCOOTERS. We've witnessed a number of incidents of these being driven at high speed on the roads around school. This is unlawful, highly dangerous, and could result in a fatal accident. We have been advised to report incidents to the police. Riders should wear a helmet for safety with one person on each scooter.

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST: FINAL CALL - BREAKFAST AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB NOW OPEN TO ALL CANTRELL CHILDREN. A reminder that this paperwork applies to all existing customers who access this provision. We wrote to you before February half-term. This is a final call for anyone to express an interest in a place at either provision. At this stage this is a feasibility study. I shall write on or after the 10th March to outline the next steps. You can collect the new breakfast club and after school club contracts, pricing structure and terms and conditions proposed from April 1st 2023. Paperwork will be set out on two tables in the foyer and can be collected from today. Completed contracts should be handed into the school office.

CANTRELL'S READING CHALLENGE. A bit of competitive spirit taking place in school! Class 6A are out in front at this early stage. Classes 6A and 4A are hot on their heels. Next set of results on Monday. Keep reading with your child and signing the diary.

THE HOBBIT COMES TO CANTRELL! On **Thursday 9th March**, we are delighted to be able to bring an exciting M&M production of J R R Tolkien's fantasy masterpiece to Cantrell Primary! There is no charge for this event but we need your help! To raise funds and secure the future of theatre at Cantrell, we would like you to dig into your dusty old piggy banks, hunt down the back of the sofa and raid those funny little car compartments that always have some coppers in to find loose change to donate. Please stick your change to the sheet on the reverse of this week's newsletter or download and print a copy from Class Dojo. All donations, big and small will be gratefully received! Thank you for your ongoing support!

YEAR 4 PARENTS SPECIAL ASSEMBLY INVITE – CHILDREN'S CURRICULUM CELEBRATION. A special assembly will take place on **Friday 10th March 2023** starting at **1:45pm.** Parents and family members are invited to join us for this special event. If you could help with serving tea and coffee, then please approach the year 4 staff. Rumours include parent's being invited to take part in a quiz with a bottle of red wine as the winning prize. This special assembly will be a great way for the children to demonstrate their learning and for parents to see all their hard work linked to the subjects they study. We're hoping this provides plenty of notice for you and we look forward to meeting you on the day.

RED NOSE DAY FRIDAY 17th MARCH 2023. We will provide further information next week.

****** COMMUNITY NEWS **********

Messy Peek into Peep. Join us for Messy Peek into Peep fun! Bulwell Riverside, 8th March 2023, 10:30-12:00. Limited numbers – first come, first served. Come along to our messy Peek into Peep – a great opportunity to meet new people and gain ideas of things you can do at home with your child! You'll have a chance to meet our Start For Life workers who deliver Peep groups to families across the city as well as find out what we do and how we can support you.

M&M Theatrical Productions Present The Hobbit

Thursday 9th March at Cantrell School



To help us raise funds for future school performances, please glue any loose change you can spare to the dragon's money pile. Thank You for your support!